
From: Anurag Behar <anurag.behar@azimpremjifoundation.org>
Date: 30 September 2023 at 06:37:04 IST
To: Soumya Swaminathan - MSSRF <doctorsoumya@mssrf.res.in>
Subject: condolences

Dear Soumya,
 
We have lost one of those few who made modern India. Our deepest condolences to the whole family.
 
Regards,
 
Anurag Behar


